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Cisco reported that global mobile data traffic grew by 81% in 2013 and that average 
smartphone usage grew by 50%.Cisco predicts that global mobile data traffic will increase 
11-fold between 2013 and 2018.2 Ericsson forecasts that mobile subscriptions in the Asia-
Pacific region will reach 4.7 billion in 2019.3 
 
Research by the Australian Communications and Media Authority has found that mobiles 
are the most used communications device for 53% of Australia’s adult population and 
Australia now has 11.19 million smartphone users.4 
 
The mobile industry is committed to meeting this unrelenting growth in demand for mobile 
data and broadband services by investing in latest generation mobile technologies and 
network infrastructure across Australia. This commitment is demonstrated by the 
investment industry has already made in mobile networks and spectrum purchases as 
well as carriers’ roll-out of 4G networks. 
 
Continued mobile industry investment is essential for mobile carriers to be able to meet 
exponentially increasing consumer demand for mobile services, including mobile 
broadband. 
 
AMTA strongly supports the Government’s initiative to support industry investment in 
infrastructure and the expansion of mobile coverage under its proposed Mobile Coverage 
Programme and appreciates the Government’s commitment of funding to work co-
operatively with mobile carriers. 
 
AMTA notes that the individual mobile network operators are best placed to respond to 
the Government directly with regard to the implementation of the Mobile Coverage 
Programme. 
 
AMTA looks forward to the implementation of the Government’s proposed Mobile 
Coverage Programme, working in close consultation with the mobile network operators. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Chris Althaus 
 
AMTA Chief Executive 
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